
MRP Materials Reliability Program MRP 2020-003 

February 19, 2020 EPRI Docket No. 99902021 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 

One White Flint North 

Mail Stop: 0-12-D2 

11555 Rockville Pike 

Rockville, Maryland 20852-2738 

Subject:  Transmit Electric Power Research Institute Topical Report MRP-189 Rev.3 to NRC 
for Information (TAC NO. ME0680) 

References: 

1. Letter from Joseph Holonich (NRC) to Brian Burgos (EPRI), dated February 10, 2020

[ADAMS accession number ML20017A345]

In response to NRC’s letter (Reference 1) requesting that EPRI provide for information only a 
copy of a report to support NRC review of EPRI Report 3002005349, “Materials Reliability 
Program: Pressurized Water Reactor Internals Inspection and Evaluation Guidelines (MRP-227-
Rev. 1),” we are forwarding one (1) copy of: 

Materials Reliability Program: Screening, Categorization, and Ranking of Babcock 
& Wilcox–Designed Pressurized Water Reactor Internals Component Items and 
Welds (MRP-189, Revision 3). EPRI, Palo Alto, CA: 2019. 3002013218. 

Also included is an affidavit requesting that this licensed/copyrighted information be withheld 
from public disclosure.  The document includes the proper markings on them in accordance with 
10 CFR 2.390(a)(4).  A redacted copy of these report is attached herein for inclusion in ADAMS. 

If you have any questions, please contact Brian Burgos at 724-610-8559 or Kyle Amberge at 
704-595-2039.

Sincerely, 

Mike Hoehn II, Ameren-Missouri  Brian Burgos, Sr. Program Manager 

MRP Research Integration Committee Chair EPRI-MRP 

cc: Joseph Holonich (NRC) 

      MRP RIC Members 










